
 
 

 
 
 

NEWS RELEASE 
 

TO: News Media Group 

 

FROM: Cpt. Evan Mazur 

 

SUBJECT: Fatal Accident Hatfield 

 

DATE: November 15, 2024 

 

 
 
On November 14, 2024, at about 10:29 AM, the Jackson County Sheriff’s Office received a 911 
call from a residence on Thunderbird Lane in Hatfield (Town of Adams). The caller reported a 
69-year-old male was pinned by a camper while performing maintenance. 
 
The subject was identified as Mark Strobush of Fall Creek.  Strobush was declared dead at the 
scene.   
 
The case is still under investigation by the Sheriff’s Office.  The Sheriff’s Office was assisted by 
the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, Black River Falls Ambulance, Hatfield First 
Responders, Alma Center First Responders, Alma Center Fire Department, and the Merrillan 
Fire Department.  
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